PROVIDING NEEDED MEDICAL INFORMATION IN ACCESSIBLE MEDIA

BACKGROUND

Hospitalizations and medical procedures often involve a good deal of paperwork, including instructions for preparing for a medical procedure, consent forms and post-operative discharge plans.  This information is often complicated, and a patient must refer to it more than once to be sure he/she understands the information and follows instructions correctly.

For hospital patients who are blind or visually impaired, this information is almost never available in an independently accessible medium, such as large print, Braille or audio format.  Thus, blind and visually impaired people undergoing or recovering from medical procedures must rely on others to read sensitive information to them, and must devise a means of observing the information so that they follow instructions correctly.  This necessity compounds an already stressful situation, and compromises the privacy of the blind or visually impaired individual.

Written information is currently made accessible to patients who do not read English.  Pre- and post-operative instructions, as well as consent forms, are routinely translated into Spanish, or into other foreign languages as needed.  With modern computer technology, these documents can be just as easily  made available to blind and visually impaired patients in large print, Braille or audio format, depending upon the individual’s need.

NEED FOR LEGISLATION

Please support S.4540 (Duane) and A.7791 (Kellner) which would require hospitals, nursing homes and community health clinics to provide patient documents in large print format, language assistance services and audio recordings of pertinent medical information.

